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Four Injured in I-90 Crash Near Adrian:
Heat Buckle Blamed

Four individuals suffered non-life-threatening injuries in a
two-vehicle accident on Interstate 90 near Adrian,

Minnesota, on July 16, 2025.

Adrian, Minnesota, USA - On the evening of July 16, 2025, a
two-vehicle accident on Interstate 90 has left four individuals
with non-life-threatening injuries near Adrian, in Nobles County.
The incident took place just before 6:30 p.m. at Mile Marker 28
and involved a 2023 Buick, driven by 71-year-old David Barkema
from Belmond, Iowa, and a 2019 Honda, operated by 76-year-
old David Hayse from Gulf Breeze, Florida. Each vehicle also had
a passenger: Jeanne Barkema, 71, and Cheryl Hayse, 77.
Fortunately, all occupants were wearing their seatbelts at the
time of the crash.

The collision occurred as both vehicles were traveling
eastbound. They hit a road buckle, a hazardous condition



resulting from high temperatures, which has become
increasingly common during summer months. Following the
accident, all four individuals were promptly transported to
Worthington Sanford Hospital for evaluation of their injuries.

Emergency Response and Investigation

The quick response from local authorities was commendable.
Agencies involved included the Minnesota State Patrol, Adrian
Police and Fire Departments, and the Nobles County Sheriff’s
Office. Their coordinated efforts ensured the injured were seen
to without unnecessary delay. As investigations continue to
unfold, more information is anticipated regarding the exact
circumstances leading up to the incident.

This accident serves as a reminder of the hazards drivers face
on the road. According to Minnesota’s Traffic Safety Unit,
accurate data collection and analysis play crucial roles in
formulating effective road safety measures. Their protocols
involve establishing comprehensive crash records, identifying
problem locations, and developing mitigation strategies to
enhance safety.

Road buckling, like that which contributed to this crash, is a
serious concern during hot weather. When temperatures rise,
pavement can expand and create hazardous conditions. This
instance is a wake-up call for the need for ongoing examination
and maintenance of our roadways.

Public Awareness and Safety Initiatives

In 2021, Minnesota reported several serious traffic incidents
attributed to similar conditions. As highlighted in the National
Transportation Library, the integration of safety projects after
thorough evaluations can lead to better driving conditions.
Continuous public awareness campaigns are essential to keep
drivers informed about potential dangers, especially during
extreme weather. After all, there’s something to be said for

https://dot.state.mn.us/trafficeng/safety/crashdata.html
https://rosap.ntl.bts.gov/view/dot/78020
https://rosap.ntl.bts.gov/view/dot/78020


being proactive rather than reactive when it comes to road
safety.

As more details about the crash are released, the community
holds its breath for the swift recovery of those injured. This
accident is not just a statistic, but a reminder for all of us to stay
vigilant while on the road. Safety always comes first!
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